Dear Friends in the Lord,

Time for another update. It hardly seems any time since we sent out the last one.

This month is going to be quite busy as far as church life is concerned as we have several dates lined up for different events.

We will have our AGM of our 'outreach'/'social' work association on the 13th. Without going into a lot of complicated detail this association gives us the right to do all kinds of outreach and other 'cultural' activities that are not linked to official church meetings. This meeting will be important as we want to set up different activities that this association would cover. It will also be a 'brainstorming' kind of meeting where we will be looking for ideas for future activities. For example, during this meeting we will be talking about a couples' councelling/marriage guidance programme that we would like to set up and also the 'Oasis' (outreach to North Africans) group that is looking at meeting more regularly and how that can be set up.

On the 26th we will have our second praise/outreach evening. I say praise/outreach because the first one we had was just an evening of praise and worship but some people came along, brought along by the church members, who were not Christians and of course they heard the Gospel throughout the evening. We pray again for a time of blessing.

On the 27th we will have the extension of our church AGM. This is because certain things could not be talked about on zoom so we're having a 'live' meeting this time, if we can have it, so as to discuss certain projects we have for the future.

Some activities are starting up again in the church instead of on zoom, the literacy classes for Arab women, for example.

As far as the covid restrictions are concerned things are easing up quite a bit here. We still have a curfew in place which has been extended to 21h instead of 19h and on the 9th of June further restrictions will be lifted, but like everywhere else we just have to wait and see. So far so good...

We thank you again for your interest, practical fellowship and prayers and we send our warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061